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U.S. House of Representatives Adopts Seventh Extension of SAFETEA-LU

Less than an hour ago, the U.S. House of Representatives voted by a margin of 421 to 4 to extend (through September 30, 2011) the current federal surface transportation program.  The legislation authorizing our nation’s surface transportation program officially expired in 2009 and has now been extended by Congress seven times.  The bill’s consideration on the House floor was done so with strong bi-partisan support, save for a motion to recommit offered by Colorado Democrat, Representative Jared Polis. The motion to recommit by Representative Polis sought to rescind all unobligated funding for two bridges in Alaska that are largely credited with starting a nationwide movement in opposition to Congressional earmarks.  The Polis motion to recommit was defeated along largely party lines.  The extension bill (H.R. 622) now goes to the U.S. Senate, which is slated to consider the matter prior to this Friday in order to avoid a nationwide crisis with respect to projects and programs funded through the federal Highway Trust Fund.
“Nextrip” Real-time Bus Information Now Testing    

Nextrip is a new addition to Metro’s customer toolkit that will allow our riders to access real-time bus arrivals while at their stop or prior to leaving their homes and offices. Nextrip uses satellite technology to pinpoint customers’ Metro bus locations and predict the next arrival time at a specific stop. Employees at a variety of worksites throughout L.A. County are being invited to access this real-time bus information, before it is released broadly to our customers. 

Customers can access Nextrip information via text message, mobile web, phone or Internet, enabling them to check on arrival times from their bus stop or prior to getting there. Metro Communications is inviting feedback on the new tool during the testing phase. An official launch is planned for early April, 2011. Click here to access Nextrip. 



	

	








